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BSA REPORT for SPHS WEBSITE 
The BSA Summer School continues to be a popular course for undergraduates, and offers a unique introduction to the archaeology and topography of ancient and early-modern Greece.
This year’s three-week course began in Athens with synoptic lectures on the material remains that students would meet on the course, and on the skills they would develop in looking at archaeological sites. Students were also offered a tour of the Fitch Laboratory. After site- and museum-based lectures in Athens and Attica, the course departed for an eight-day journey around the Peloponnese. This section of the course covered sites from prehistory (Mycenae, Tiryns, Pylos), through the Classical and Hellenistic periods (Eleusis, Sparta, Messene), all the way through to the Late Byzantine (Mystras) and Venetian (Methone, Koroni) periods. Additional highlights of this course included visits to the interiors of the Parthenon, the temple of Apollo Epikourios at Bassai, and the temple of Zeus at Olympia. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The course was taught by Michael Loy (BSA), Natalia Elvira Astoreca (BSA, Cambridge) and Gian Piero Milani (BSA, Oxford), with guest talks by Ermioni Pasiou (the restoration of the Parthenon) and Kathryn Cook (conservator, Palace of Nestor Excavations). In addition, Robert Pitt and Estelle Strazdins, both past tutors of the course, returned for guest lectures. The course manager, Anastasia Vassiliou (BSA, University of Athens), worked tirelessly to oversee the health and well-being of the group, and also contributed to teaching at the Athenian Agora and at Mycenae. 
Our students acquired detailed knowledge of some of the most important sites in central and southern mainland Greece, and learnt how to think critically about material evidence. Furthermore, all students prepared (five-ten minute) presentations, and made good use of the BSA library while in Athens.
We are most grateful for the continuing support of several institutions and societies that provide much needed financial assistance. Funding this year was received from The Society for the Promotion of Hellenic Studies, The Craven Committee Oxford, The Classics Faculty at Cambridge, The Gilbert Murray Trust, and The Classical Association. 
Figure captions:
Acropolis: BSA Undergraduate students at the Acropolis Museum in Athens.
Agora: Students enjoy a lecture in the Athenian Agora from  Natalia Elvira Astoreca.
Bassai: Exploring the interior of the Temple of Apollo at Bassai.

